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PIPELINESPIPELINESPIPELINES
Nashville Chapter � American Guild of Organists � September, 2006

FROM THE DEANFROM THE DEANFROM THE DEANFROM THE DEANFROM THE DEAN

Dear Colleagues and Friends,

Sharron Lyon sent an email to let the membership know Sir David Willcocks unfortunately cancelled for
our 9/11 service. The London papers were quite full of warnings to the British about not flying to the
United States at this time. Also just of note, the wonderful New York City’s St. Luke’s Orchestra has been
obliged to cancel its appearance at the British Promenade Concerts and at the Edinburgh Festival. How
can such evil continue to exist in our world?

We are so grateful that someone of Dr. Gerre Hancock’s stature is able to come to Nashville for the
rehearsals and to conduct the Service of Remembrance and Hope at 7:30 PM on Monday, September 11,
First Baptist Church, 108 7th Avenue South, downtown. Many of our members know him, have sung with
him, or heard his choir and recordings. We will be delighted to work with him personally and musically to
prepare a really meaningful memorial service.

Dr. Gerre Hancock, one of America’s most highly acclaimed concert organists and choral directors, has
recently been appointed to the Faculty of The University of Texas at Austin where he is developing a
curriculum for the study of Sacred Music. Prior to this recent appointment, Dr. Hancock held the position
of Organist and Master of Choristers at Saint Thomas Church, Fifth Avenue in New York City, where, for
more than thirty years, he set a new standard for church music in America. A Fellow of the American Guild
of Organists, Gerre Hancock has served on the faculty of The Juilliard School in New York City and taught
improvisation on a visiting basis at the Institute of Sacred Music, Yale University in New Haven, CT, and
The Eastman School of Music in Rochester, NY. In 1981 he was appointed a Fellow of the English Royal
School of Church Music and in 1995 was appointed a Fellow of the Royal College of Organists. He is
known for appearances at numerous Regional and National AGO Conventions as well as producing a
large discography of choral recordings from St. Thomas Church and his own organ recordings.

The Service of Remembrance and Hope will be an interfaith service with readings and prayers. The
Massed Choir will be conducted by Dr. Hancock with anthems and hymns, accompanied by Organ and
Brass.The beautiful last movement of the CHICHESTER PSALMS by Leonard Bernstein will be accompa-
nied by organ and harp. Andrew Risinger is the organist for the service and Carol McClure, harpist. There
will be excellent brass players and timpani with the music being very stirring. We look forward to Dr.
Hancock’s organ improvisation near the opening of the service. If an AGO singer wants to be part of the
choir, he/she may call Wilma Jensen for information at 354-5563 or 202-9579.

AGO members, we will not have the dinner before the service, but there will be a reception for all
afterward arranged by Vicki Wright. With Dr. Hancock leading the MUSIC and the choir and congregation
participating in a poignant LITURGY, the occasion should be a powerful and appropriate Remembrance of
the fifth anniversary of the 9/11 tragedy. Please announce the Memorial Celebration in your bulletins and
bring your friends and neighbors.

Wilma Jensen
Dean

http://www.nashvilleago.org
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DEAN’S APPEAL FOR HELPDEAN’S APPEAL FOR HELPDEAN’S APPEAL FOR HELPDEAN’S APPEAL FOR HELPDEAN’S APPEAL FOR HELP

No, I am not drowning except in paper work which as many of you know is not my forte. But I am
trying to “hang in there’. The only times I have ever tried to raise money have been when I was
assisting a church or music department asking for thousands or millions of dollars for new organs
or new facilities. I buy Season Tickets to Nashville Opera because it has become so—o-o fabulous!
Lisa Barry and I buy the very best tickets which we both think are mighty expensive. However, in
Nashville Opera’s appeal for extra gifts for sponsorship, I was completely shocked to learn that
ticket sales pay for only about one-third of the costs needed to produce a mainstage opera!

The Nashville AGO has a similar problem. A certain portion of the dues, different in each
category whether for Regular Members, Special, Dual, Student, etc., goes to the National Organiza-
tion. For the coming season our Chapter (if I understand it all correctly) has already paid $7,018.50
to the National AGO. In order to fund all of our local costs, including creative, good programming,
I estimate our dues cover only about 50%. The ads in the Yearbook pay for the Yearbook itself and if
there is any left over it can go to overall costs including programming. We have an Endowment
Fund of $10,500.00 and we can use any interest from that for programming. Hopefully, after a
National Convention in 2012, we will have additional monies in the Endowment Fund. However,
there are quite a few years of programming before that time for which we need help. If you are able
to assist the AGO financially or you know of someone else who might be generous enough to help
in our support, please forward these gifts to Nashville AGO in care of Jonathan Setzer, Treasurer.

Thank you for considering this,
Wilma Jensen, Dean

NASHVILLE CHAPTER OFFICERS FOR 2006-2007NASHVILLE CHAPTER OFFICERS FOR 2006-2007NASHVILLE CHAPTER OFFICERS FOR 2006-2007NASHVILLE CHAPTER OFFICERS FOR 2006-2007NASHVILLE CHAPTER OFFICERS FOR 2006-2007
Dean Wilma Jensen
Dean-Elect Andrew J. Peters
Secretary Dawn Seidenschwarz
Treasurer Jonathan Setzer
Executive Board

(Class of 2007) Donald Cornelius, Hildegard Cox, Murray Somerville
(Class of 2008) Darryl Miller, Gerry Senechal, Rhonda Swanson
(Class of 2009) Doug Murray, Marjorie Proctor, Anthony Williams

COMMITTEE CHAIRS

Arts Calendar Sandra Cohron
Auditor Joyce Byrd
Chaplain Rev. Carol A. Tate
Communication Linda Winters
Education Julia Callaway
Ethics/Professional Concerns Donald Cornelius
Finance James Jordan
Historian Melvin Potts
Hospitality Vicki Wright
Membership Sharron Lyon
Nomination Tom Moody
Pipelines William Taylor, Editor; Jere Adams, Darryl Miller, Bill and Virginia Gable
Placement Betty Polk
Publicity Lisa Barry
Web Site Evans Baird, Pat Parris
Yearbook Staff Sharron Lyon, Darryl Miller, Ken Stein, Ralph Erickson
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TOWN HALL RESERTOWN HALL RESERTOWN HALL RESERTOWN HALL RESERTOWN HALL RESERVVVVVAAAAATIONS NEEDED EARLTIONS NEEDED EARLTIONS NEEDED EARLTIONS NEEDED EARLTIONS NEEDED EARLYYYYY

Make your plans now to attend the October 2nd Town Hall Meeting. This is the first major event for our
entire chapter since we were asked to host the 2012 National AGO Convention in Nashville. Every effort is
being made to make this a chapter project and to have the grass roots of the chapter involved in the
planning. We need for you to become fully informed about the work, and we want your input.

We are encouraging ALL CHAPTER MEMBERS TO ATTEND this event. We are very fortunate to be
able to hold this event at the Centennial Club as guests of Gray Thornburg, a Chapter Friend/Member of
our Nashville AGO Chapter. Not many outside groups are able to use this facility, and we can only do it
because of the generosity of Gray Thornburg, who is also a member of the Centennial Club, and offered to
be our host. However, this requires early reservations with money paid in advance. You are asked to make
your reservation in advance. There will be a table where you can sign up and pay the $15 at the
reception, following the September Program on 9/11, A Service of Remembrance and Hope. You can
also mail your $15 check and reservations to Joyce Byrd, 5111 Marc Court, Nashville, TN 37211.

There will be Three Distinguished Guests from the National AGO, who will arrive in Nashville on
Sunday, October 1. They will spend time becoming familiar with our city and what we have to offer for our
convention. There will be Dennis Elwell, who was the Coordinator of the Philadelphia National AGO
Convention, and who now serves as the National Councillor for Conventions, Dr. Robert Tall, who was
the Coordinator of the Los Angeles National AGO Convention, and Karen Rich, who was the National
Councillor for Conventions and Competitions at the time Nashville was selected to host the 2012 National
AGO Convention.

WHAWHAWHAWHAWHAT WILL HAPPEN AT WILL HAPPEN AT WILL HAPPEN AT WILL HAPPEN AT WILL HAPPEN AT THE TOWN HALL MEETING?T THE TOWN HALL MEETING?T THE TOWN HALL MEETING?T THE TOWN HALL MEETING?T THE TOWN HALL MEETING?

We will assemble at 6 PM with Hors d’oeuvres and a chance for our chapter members to meet our distin-
guished guests in an informal setting. At 6:30 PM the doors will open to the Dining Room for a formal sit
down gourmet dinner. At 7:15 PM, we will begin the actual Town Hall Meeting. Each of our distinguished
guests will have 30 minutes to speak about what our chapter has to do to prepare for the 2012 National
AGO Convention. Each one will focus on certain important areas of the convention planning and its
execution. You will have a chance for questions and answers within their 30 minute time segment.

At 8:45 PM the most interesting part will occur, when you will be asked to brainstorm and bring your
ideas to the table. This will be done around the dinner tables with a discussion led by members of the
Steering Committee, and careful notes will be taken of all suggestions. Here is the charge that I would
like to assign to you, and I would like for you to start thinking about this before you arrive on Monday,
October 2nd: to dream — dreams without any restrictions of any kind....nothing is wrong, nothing is too
expensive, nothing can’t be done. The universe is at the Nashville Chapter’s disposal.

Sharron Lyon will compile all of the ideas that come forth in this meeting, and they will be given to the
specific convention committee chairs.

Before you leave, we are going to ask that you list three areas (in order of preference) in which you
would be willing to work, either to serve on a Committee or as a volunteer. This convention is going to
take all of us pulling together and everyone working. However, our Nashville Chapter has a reputation for
planning and executing First Class events. This will be our largest opportunity to show our ability to host
the most important Convention of the National American Guild of Organists.

CAN WE DEPEND ON YOU?CAN WE DEPEND ON YOU?CAN WE DEPEND ON YOU?CAN WE DEPEND ON YOU?CAN WE DEPEND ON YOU?
WILL YOU COME ON MONDAY OCTOBER 2 TO HELP US

BEGIN OUR PROCESS FOR SUCCESS?
William E. Gray, Jr.,

2012 National AGO Convention Coordinator
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NEW AND RETURNING MEMBERSNEW AND RETURNING MEMBERSNEW AND RETURNING MEMBERSNEW AND RETURNING MEMBERSNEW AND RETURNING MEMBERS
Dr. JOBY BELL (Dual Member)

151 Eastbrook Drive
Boone, NC 28607-3667
Home Phone/Fax: (828) 265-2682
Work Phone; (828) 262-6467
Cell Phone: (828) 719-5054
Email: joby@jobybell.org
Web site: www.jobybell.org
Dr. Bell is University Organist and Assistant
Professor of Music, Appalachian State
University, Boone, NC

MARY GRACE COLUMBIA (Chapter Friend)
728 Steeplechase Way
Bowling Green, KY 42103
Home Phone: (270) 843-6250
Work Phone: (270) 542-0331
Email: gcolumbia@aol.com

BUD FOX (Chapter Friend)
709 Dunbarton Avenue
Bowling Green, KY 42104
Home Phone: (270) 393-8817
Work/Church/Cell Phone: (270) 779-3934
E: budfox@bellsouth.net

JAMES HESS
5645 Blandville Road
Paducah, KY 42001
Home Phone: (270) 217-6416
Church Phone: (270) 534-9000 X15
Email: jhess@stmore.org
Mr. Hess is Director of Music and Liturgy,
St. Thomas More Catholic Church,
Paducah, KY

GREGORY P. KOZIEL (Dual Member)
341 Grandview Street
Memphis, TN 38111-7607
Home/Work Phone: (901) 454-7956
Cell Phone: (901) 351-7956
Email: gpk341@aol.com
Mr. Koziel is Sales and Service Director,
Wicks Organ Co. and Owner, Koziel
Pipe Organ Services

JAMES J. LADIEU (Chapter Friend)
5575 Eatons Creek Road
Joelton, TN 37080
Home Phone: 876-2779
Work Phone: 253-1042
Email: jim.ladieu@state.tn.us

Rev. JARED WILSON
319 Madison Street
Clarksville, TN 37040
Home Phone: (931) 552-7108
Church Phone: (931) 647-0221
Cell Phone: (931) 624-1418
Email: jared@msumc.ntcmail.net
Rev. Wilson is Minister of Music, Drama and
the Arts at Madison Street United Methodist
Church, Clarksville, TN

MEMBER NEWSMEMBER NEWSMEMBER NEWSMEMBER NEWSMEMBER NEWS
Linda Winters lost her uncle, Lloyd Mitchell, in
late July. His sister is Anna Forrester, Linda’s
mother, and one of our long-time members.

Dennis Milnar’s grandson, Chris, continues to
improve after being injured in an automobile
accident.

Andy Peters played an organ recital on August
16 at Sinsinawa Mound Center, Sinsinawa,
Wisconsin.

FROM THE MEMBERSHIP CHAIRFROM THE MEMBERSHIP CHAIRFROM THE MEMBERSHIP CHAIRFROM THE MEMBERSHIP CHAIRFROM THE MEMBERSHIP CHAIR
As of press time, we have 186 members
including 12 new members. If 10 present
members, who have promised to renew, send
their dues to our treasurer by our first meeting,
we will begin our new season with 196. Thanks
for your wonderful response, and don’t forget to
send me names of prospective new members.

Sharron Lyon, Membership Chair
<sharronlyon@comcast.net>

615-373-9820

The purpose of the American Guild of Organists is to promote the organ in its historic and

evolving roles, to encourage excellence in the performance of organ and choral music,

and to provide a forum for mutual support, inspiration, education, and certification of Guild members.
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PIPELINES DEADLINESPIPELINES DEADLINESPIPELINES DEADLINESPIPELINES DEADLINESPIPELINES DEADLINES
September 13, 2006 for the October issue
October 16, 2006 for the November issue

E-mail your articles to Dr. William Taylor at
<wrtaylori@comcast.net>.

FROM THE DEAN ELECTFROM THE DEAN ELECTFROM THE DEAN ELECTFROM THE DEAN ELECTFROM THE DEAN ELECT
The Program Committee will soon begin planning
for the 2007-2008 program year. If you have
program ideas you would like this committee to
consider please e-mail them to me at
<organ.andy@juno.com>. Thanks for your input!

Andrew Peters
Dean Elect

SUBSTITUTES ASUBSTITUTES ASUBSTITUTES ASUBSTITUTES ASUBSTITUTES AVVVVVAILABLEAILABLEAILABLEAILABLEAILABLE
Anne Aycock .................. 373-0551 or cell 347-0866

Mike Belote .... 665-9359 or MBeloteOrg@aol.com

Thomas Duffy ....................................... 293-8493 or
DemocratDuffy@yahoo.com

Ben Hurt .................................................... 834-4632

James Jordan ........................ 449-2758 or 251-2620

Sandra Keene ........................................... 826-8974

Amity Marsh .............................................. 496-4206

Barbara Michanowicz ............................... 889-2165

Melvin Potts ............. 370-7000 x 2739 or 831-9941

Janet Schmidt ............................................ 771-0263

Jonathan Setzer .................... 353-0104 or 415-1735

POSITION AVPOSITION AVPOSITION AVPOSITION AVPOSITION AVAILABLEAILABLEAILABLEAILABLEAILABLE
Organist for St. Rose of Lima Catholic Church,
Murfreesboro. Contact Amanda Black,
<amandajobear@yahoo.com> for information.

STSTSTSTSTARARARARART YOUR FT YOUR FT YOUR FT YOUR FT YOUR FALL HOUSEALL HOUSEALL HOUSEALL HOUSEALL HOUSE
CLEANING EARLCLEANING EARLCLEANING EARLCLEANING EARLCLEANING EARLY!Y!Y!Y!Y!
It’s time again for the much-loved AGO used
organ music sale. Collect all those dusty pieces
that you were going to learn but never did, put
them in a box (please!), bring them to any meet-
ing this year, and give them to either Elizabeth
Smith or Donald Cornelius. At the last meeting,
you’ll be able to browse and buy to your heart’s
content (at bargain prices). All proceeds will go to
our chapter.

HAHAHAHAHAVE YOU PURCHASED AN ADVE YOU PURCHASED AN ADVE YOU PURCHASED AN ADVE YOU PURCHASED AN ADVE YOU PURCHASED AN AD
IN OUR CHAPTER YEARBOOK?IN OUR CHAPTER YEARBOOK?IN OUR CHAPTER YEARBOOK?IN OUR CHAPTER YEARBOOK?IN OUR CHAPTER YEARBOOK?
Advertising space is available at the following
rates: (Width x Height)

Full Page (Color) 4.5"x 7.5" $250
Full Page (Inside cover, B/W) 4.5"x 7.5" $200
(if available—see below)
Full Page: 4.5"x 7.5" $150
Half Page: 4.5"x 3.5" $80
Third Page: 4.5"x 2.5" $55

If you are interested in placing an ad, please
contact Ken Stein by mail, voice-mail (W: 615-
352-6210) or e-mail <ckennethstein@comcast.
net> by Friday, immediately. Those preferring an
inside cover ad will be accepted on a first come,
first served basis. We are approaching the print-
ing deadline for the Yearbook, so do not hesitate
in contacting Ken about your ad. Please reserve
your space with Ken, and then mail your ad with
a check payable to “Nashville Chapter AGO” and
mail to:

C. Kenneth Stein
AGO Yearbook Ads
121 Davidson Road
Nashville, TN 37205

NEW CONTNEW CONTNEW CONTNEW CONTNEW CONTACTS FOR AGO CHAPTERACTS FOR AGO CHAPTERACTS FOR AGO CHAPTERACTS FOR AGO CHAPTERACTS FOR AGO CHAPTER
� Please give any concert dates for our Arts

Calendar to Sandra Cohron.

� Please give information for the website to
Evans Baird.

� Please give information for Placement to
Betty Polk.

VVVVV. I. M.. I. M.. I. M.. I. M.. I. M.
(V(V(V(V(Vererererery Impory Impory Impory Impory Important Meeting)tant Meeting)tant Meeting)tant Meeting)tant Meeting)

Monday, October 2

2012 Convention
TOWN HALL MEETING

Read article on page 2 for complete information.
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Sunday, September 10, 7:30 p.m.
The Guys, drama commemorating 9-11,
presented by green room projects
$10, $5 student
Christ Church Cathedral,
900 Broadway, Nashville

Sunday, Sept 17, 3:00 p.m.
Dedication Recital by John Brock, Professor of
Organ at the University of Tennessee
on the new M. L. Bigelow and Co. organ.
First Presbyterian Church, Clarksville

Sunday, Sept 17, 4:00 p.m.
Blair String Quartet
$10, $5 student
Christ Church Cathedral,
900 Broadway, Nashville

Sunday, Sept 17, 4:00 p.m.
Elisabeth Small and Friends;
Mozart’s Divertimento in E-flat major
First Presbyterian Church,
4815 Franklin Pike, Nashville

Saturday, September 30, 9:30 a.m.
ORGANizing for Worship Workshop
Wilma Jensen, workshop leader
First Presbyterian, Columbia, TN
Contact Marsha Scheusner at
scheusner@bellsouth.net for information.

Sunday, October 8, 4:00 p.m.
Johannes Unger, organ concert
First Presbyterian Church,
4814 Franklin Pike, Nashville

Sunday, October 8, 4:00 p.m.
Jazz with Sam Levine, Paula Chavis as vocalist
Grace Lutheran Church, Clarksville

Sunday, October 8, 4:00 p.m.
Choral Service of Evening Prayer
Don Marler, director, Andrew Risinger and
Tim Smith, organists
The Choir of First Congregational Church of
Columbus, Ohio, joins the Chancel Choir in
music by McKie, Balfour Gardner, Martin,
Stainer, Sumsion, Walton, Vaughan Williams,
and Duruflé. Tim Smith, a former member of
the Nashville AGO, is the director of the
Columbus choir
West End UMC, 2200 West End Avenue,
Nashville

Thursday, October 12, 5:30 p.m.
Gillian Weir Educational Encounter
Huntsville Chamber Music Guild, Sponsor
Trinity United Methodist Church,
Hunstville, AL — Open to the Public

Thursday, October 12, 7:30 p.m.
Gillian Weir
Huntsville Chamber Music Guild Concert
Trinity United Methodist Church,
Huntsville, AL
Tickets: $18.00 AGO Members, $20.00 Students
$30.00 General, $25.00 Seniors
for ticket information:
<http://www.hcmgconcerts.uah.edu/>

Saturday, October 14
9:00 a.m. to Noon, with Registration at 8:30
Workshop for Directors of Elementary Choirs
Clinician: Eileen Straw, Roswell UMC,
Roswell, GA
Sponsored by Middle Tennessee Chapter,
Choristers Guild, Bekah Caruso
Registration due Oct. 6, 2006
Crievewood Baptist Church,
480 Hogan Rd., Nashville

Sunday, October 15, 4:00 p.m.
Felix Hell, organ concert
$10, $5 student
Christ Church Cathedral,
900 Broadway, Nashville

Saturday, October 21, 6:00 p.m.
“Joseph and the Amazing Technicolor
Dreamcoat” on the Riverfront Stage
in historic downtown Clarksville,
Presented by Sing For Joy Youth Choir
Madison Street UMC, Clarksville
Jared Wilson, Director

Sunday, October 22, 3:00 p.m.
Julia Callaway’s 30th Anniversary Concert
Organ selections by Bach, Cherwein, Locklair,
Michel, Mozart, Travis, Widor and Wood.
The Vine Street Chancel Choir will be featured
in a special choral selection on the concert.
Vine Street Christian Church,
4101 Harding Pike, Nashville

Sunday, October 29, 4:00 p.m.
Carol McClure Harp Concert
First Presbyterian Church,
4815 Franklin Pike, Nashville

AGO ARTS CALENDAR 2006-2007AGO ARTS CALENDAR 2006-2007AGO ARTS CALENDAR 2006-2007AGO ARTS CALENDAR 2006-2007AGO ARTS CALENDAR 2006-2007
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Sunday, November 12, 4:00 PM
Steven Hesla, piano concert, Prof. at Univ. of
Montana
Grace Lutheran Church, Clarksville
Co-sponsored by the Nashville Area Music
Teachers Association

129th Army Band, Veteran’s Concert
First Presbyterian Church,
4815 Franklin Pike, Nashville

Saturday, December 2, 7:00 PM
Nashville Chamber Singers, Angela Tipps,
director
Christ the King Catholic Church,
3001 Belmont Blvd., Nashville

Sunday, December 3, 4:00 PM
Service of Lessons and Carols
St. Paul’s Episcopal Church,
315 East Main St., Murfreesboro
Angela Tipps, Organist and Choirmaster

Tuesday, December 5, 7:00 PM
Nashville Chamber Singers,
Angela Tipps, director
St. Paul’s Episcopal Church,
315 East Main St., Murfreesboro

Sunday, December 10, 4:00 PM
Bach’s Magnificat and Christmas Oratorio
First Presbyterian Church,
4815 Franklin Pike, Nashville.
Sanctuary Choir and Orchestra

Sunday, January 7, 4:00 PM
Epiphany Concert with Orchestra
Grace Lutheran Church, Clarksville
Rocky Craft, Organist, Choir Director

Tuesday, January 9, 7:00 PM
Yale Glee Club
First Presbyterian Church,
4815 Franklin Pike, Nashville

Friday, February 2, 6:00 PM
Broadway…”And the Winner Is” Dinner Show
First Presbyterian Church,
4815 Franklin Pike, Nashville. Sanctuary Choir

Sunday, February 4, 4:00 PM
Madrigalians from Trevecca University
Grace Lutheran Church, Clarksville

Sunday, February 25, 4:00 PM
Ruth McGinnis and Acoustic Trio
First Presbyterian Church,
4815 Franklin Pike, Nashville

Saturday, February 28, 9:00 a.m. to 1:30 PM
Children’s Choir Festival
“Around the Year in Song”
Middle Tennessee Chapter, Choristers Guild
Concluding hymn festival at 12:30
First Presbyterian Church,
4815 Franklin Pike, Nashville
Guest Conductor, Rebecca Thompson,
Second Presbyterian Church, Louisville

Sunday, March 4, 4:00 PM
Nashville Flute Choir
Music for St. Patrick’s
Grace Lutheran Church, Clarksville

Thursday, March 8, 7:00 PM
Robert Marler, piano
Chapel Memorial Concert for McKee’s
First Presbyterian Church,
4815 Franklin Pike, Nashville

Friday, April 6
4:00 PM
Good Friday Concert with Choir
and Orchestra
Grace Lutheran Church, Clarksville
Rocky Craft, director

7:00 PM
Bach’s Passion of St. John
Sanctuary Choir and Orchestra
First Presbyterian Church,
4815 Franklin Pike, Nashville

Sunday, April 15, 3:00 PM
Nashville Chamber Singers,
Angela Tipps, director
First United Methodist Church,
265 West Thompson Lane, Murfreesboro

Sunday, April 22, 3:00 PM
Nashville Chamber Singers,
Angela Tipps, director
Christ the King Catholic Church,
3001 Belmont Blvd., Nashville

Sunday, May 6, 4:00 PM
Grace Lutheran Church Bell and Chime Choir
Concert
Grace Lutheran Church, Clarksville
Rocky Craft, director

Please send items for the Arts Calendar to:
Sandra Cohron
4503 Dry Fork Road, Whites Creek, TN 37189
(615) 299-5475
<sandracohron@comcast.net>
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NASHVILLE AGO PROGRAMS — 2006-2007NASHVILLE AGO PROGRAMS — 2006-2007NASHVILLE AGO PROGRAMS — 2006-2007NASHVILLE AGO PROGRAMS — 2006-2007NASHVILLE AGO PROGRAMS — 2006-2007
(All programs are on Monday unless specified otherwise)

September 11, 2006 — Service of Remembrance and Hope
No dinner, Program 7:30, Reception following 9/11 Memorial/Celebration.
Multiple Choirs directed by Dr. Gerre Hancock
First Baptist Church, 108 7th Avenue South, Nashville

October 2, 2006 — Town Hall Meeting and Information Session with National AGO Officers
Dinner and Program 6:30 PM
Kick-off meeting for 2012 National Convention
Location: Centennial Club, 2805 Abbott Martin Road, Nashville (Green Hills), hosted by Gray Thornburg

November 6, 2006 — Choral Rehearsal with Jack Burnam
Dinner 6:30 PM, Rehearsal 7:30 PM
Mr. Burnam is a former AAM president and well-known conductor with both volunteers and professionals
Westminster Presbyterian Church, 3900 West End Avenue, Nashville

December 4 2006 — Christmas Program
Dinner 6:30 PM, Concert 7:30 PM
Christmas Program with Blair Choirs under the direction of Hazel Somerville
Christ the King Catholic Church, 3001 Belmont Boulevard, Nashville

January 8, 2007 — An Evening of Workshops
Dinner 6:30 PM, Workshops 7:30 PM
Workshops — Choose 2 out of 3

Organ Repertoire — Jonathan Setzer and Wilma Jensen (easy repertoire)
Choral Repertoire (for smaller churches and choirs) — Angela Tipps
Vocal Health — Jennifer Muckala from Vanderbilt Voice Clinic

Brentwood United Methodist Church, 309 Franklin Road, Brentwood

February 5, 2007 — “Bach played the violin too!”
Dinner 6:30 PM, Program 7:30 PM
Lecture/Demonstration: Baroque performance practices
Dr. Robert Mealy, Baroque Violinist, Dr. Murray Forbes Somerville, Harpsichord
Belle Meade United Methodist Church, 101 Davidson Road, Nashville

March 5, 2007 — Organ Concert by Malcolm Matthews
Dinner 6:30, Program 7:30 PM
Organ Recital by Malcolm Matthews, winner of Region IV Quimby Competition and “Rising Star” performer
at the ChicAGO Convention
Belmont United Methodist Church, 2007 Acklen Avenue, Nashville

April 20, 2007 – Organ Concert by John Scott
Friday — Dinner 6:30 PM, Concert — 8:00 PM
Co-sponsored by Christ Cathedral and Nashville AGO
Organ Recital by John Scott, Choirmaster/ Organist at St. Thomas, New York City
Former Choirmaster/ Organist at St. Paul’s, London
Christ Church Cathedral, 900 Broadway, Nashville

May 7, 2007— Evensong and Installation of Officers
Dinner 6:30 PM, Service 7:30 PM,
Homily by The Reverend Carol Tate
West End United Methodist Church, 2200 West End Avenue, Nashville
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American Guild of Organists 

Nashville Chapter 
 

Membership Form 2006-07 

It is time to renew your membership for the 
2006-07 year. Your dues include a one-
year’s subscription to The American Organ-
ist magazine (TAO) and support for the pro-
grams offered by the national organization 
and by our local chapter.  To continue re-
ceiving the benefits of membership and your 
TAO subscription, please mail your dues 
payment now.  Contributions beyond dues 
are encouraged and tax-deductible. 
 

Make your check payable to  
Nashville Chapter AGO 

And mail with this completed form to: 
 

Jonathan Setzer 
744 Newberry Rd. 

Nashville, TN 37205 

Membership Category (check one) 
____  Regular voting member   $84 $______ 

____  Special voting member   $60   ______ 
          (over 65, under 21, or disabled) 

____  Student voting member   $32   ______ 
          (full-time, with valid school ID) 

____  Partner voting member   $60   ______ 
          (only one TAO per household) 

____  Dual voting member   $33   ______ 
          (Primary chapter ___________________) 

____  Student dual member   $12     ______ 

____  Chapter friend (non-voting)  $25   ______ 
          (includes Pipelines but no TAO) 

____  Contribution for chapter programs     ______ 
____  Contribution to Endowment Fund     ______ 
 
       Total Amount Enclosed   $______ 

READ 
THIS 

You must complete ALL information below, EVEN IF THERE IS NO CHANGE from  
previous years.  ONLY this information will be included in the 2006-07 Chapter Year Book. 
Thank you! 

ABOUT YOU (PLEASE PRINT) ABOUT YOUR MUSICAL WORK 

Name _______________________________________ 

     AGO Certificates ___________________________                       

Mailing Address_______________________________ 

   _______________________________    

City/State/Zip ________________________________ 

Phones: 

     Home Phone _______________________________                                

   Work Phone  _______________________________ 

     Church Phone ______________________________ 

     Cell Phone  ________________________________ 

     Fax  ______________________________________ 

E-Mail ______________________________________ 

Position 1 

Org/Church_____________________________ 

Title __________________________________ 

     Organ Make  _________________________ 

     No. of Manuals/Ranks _________________ 

     Year ________   Builder _______________ 
 

Position 2 

Org/Church_____________________________ 

Title  __________________________________ 

     Organ Make _________________________ 

     No. of Manuals/Ranks _________________ 

     Year ________   Builder________________ 
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A SERVICE OF REMEMBRANCE
AND HOPE

The Nashville Chapter of the American Guild of Organists
invites you to attend

A SERVICE OF REMEMBRANCE
AND HOPE

A memorial celebration with multiple choirs
directed by Gerre Hancock

Monday September 11 7:30 PM

First Baptist Church
108 Seventh Avenue, South Downtown Nashville, TN

You are invited to join us as the Nashville Chapter of the American Guild of Organ-

ists presents A SerA SerA SerA SerA Service of Remembrance and Hopevice of Remembrance and Hopevice of Remembrance and Hopevice of Remembrance and Hopevice of Remembrance and Hope, an inter-faith memorial service     on

Monday, September 11, 2006. DrDrDrDrDr. Ger. Ger. Ger. Ger. Gerrrrrre Hancocke Hancocke Hancocke Hancocke Hancock, former organist and director of

the St. Thomas Church in New York City, will be the conductor of the choir.

Several important local and state dignitaries have been invited to participate in

the service, which will consist of beautiful choral music, stirring

congregational singing, organ solos, all accompanied by brass, harp and organ.

Great congregational hymns, “All Creatures of Our God and King”,

“Now Thank We All Our God”, “O God Beyond All Praising”, and “America the

Beautiful” will be sung, as well as beautiful choral music by Vaughan Williams,

Bernstein and Bainton. A new hymn composed by Carol Gillette to remember

September 11, “God, We’ve Known Such Grief and Anger,” will be sung to the music

of Calvin Hampton.

This service is a gift to the Nashville Community without charge. All are invited.

Monday September 11 7:30 PM
First Baptist Church

108 Seventh Avenue, South Downtown Nashville
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SERVICE OF REMEMBRANCE AND HOPE

www.nashvilleago.org

PIPELINES
Nashville Chapter of the
American Guild of Organists
622 General George Patton Road
Nashville, TN 37221

Nashville Chapter 2006–2007 Opening Program

Monday September 11 7:30 PM
First Baptist Church

108 Seventh Avenue, South Downtown Nashville, TN

There is no chapter dinner preceding the service;
a reception will follow the service.

This service open to the community.
State and local dignitaries and government officials

have been invited to participate and join us for this service.

SERVICE OF REMEMBRANCE AND HOPE
A memorial celebration with multiple choirs

directed by Dr. Gerre Hancock.


